
Londonderry Cemetery Commission 

 

APPROVED Minutes for Thursday, August 3, 2017 

 

Attending: Danny Cobb, Chair, Maureen Cronin, Laurie Krooss Mullen, Melvin Twitchell. 

 

Absent: Gary Barton 

 

Guests: Duane and Melissa Hart 

 

 

Danny called the meeting to order at 7:06 PM 

 

Additions or deletions to the agenda – none.  

 

Minutes of last meeting were approved, Melvin moved and Maureen seconded. 

 

Bills/invoices – none. 

 

Announcements / correspondence 

 Danny spoke about a family with a headstone in Glebeview. Family member wanted to 

put another foot stone in but there seems to be a stone there. Danny and Melissa met with them. 

The two family members need to consult with other family members. There may be a burial of 

‘cremains’ in the near future. Melissa will follow-up. 

 Danny brings up a family plot at Glebeview that has no more room for additional family 

members. There is one spot remaining for a person who is on the original deed (and who will be 

cremated) there is no room in that plot following that burial. 

 

Visitors and concerned citizens – none. 

 

Maintenance of cemeteries 

 Melissa contacted Middlebury Fence. Melissa will follow-up because they have not 

called Danny.  Danny will order three sets of ‘S’s” from Mahar. 6 or 8 inches, 8 inches would be 

best if they have them. 

 Duane fixed stone wall along Middletown. Duane has asked Trevor Bickford to give us a 

price. We discussed this, and the consensus was to make it look similar to the other stone walls at 

the other cemeteries. Trevor will be in touch with Danny. 

 Duane has started cutting out at Lowell Lake. Underbrush has been cut. New sign is up at 

Lowell Lake. Duane will use his winch and four wheeler to take trees down that lean into the 

cemetery (so the trees do not fall on to the stones in the cemetery). 

 Big tree in Glebeview is still not down, Matt Mosher will get to it. 

 

Sale of cemetery plots 

 Maureen reports that three more plots have been sold: one in Riverside and two in 

Glebeview. 



 Jeanne Little would like to sell half her plot, Joyce Mathews’ family would like to 

purchase it. Jeanne needs to sell her half back to the town first. Laurie will be in touch with 

Jeanne regarding this (and refer Jeanne to Melissa and Maureen -Thank you both!) 

 

Old business 

 Maureen brings up the data base for the cemeteries. Maureen will do some research 

regarding different towns and what systems they have and report back. 

 Danny has been logging nearing the Easton Cemetery on Livermore Mills Road. (Two 

adults and one child are buried there). 

 Stevens Cemetery still an ongoing project (Melvin). 

 Danny mentions that (someday) we will go around town and look for the small 

cemeteries. 

  

New business 

 Danny asks that we all look at the contract and be prepared to discuss it at the next 

meeting. 

 Laurie will remind the Commission via e-mail when the minutes and agenda are sent out. 

Laurie will also send the most recent contract. 

 

Meeting was adjourned by Danny Cobb, chair, at 8:30 PM. 

 

Next meeting is Thursday, September 7th, at 7:00 PM. 
 

 

 

 

 


